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SURREY

COUNTY COUNCIL




Statutory Notice

Heathside School, Brooklands Lane, Weybridge, Surrey  KT13 8UZ
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Surrey County Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to Heathside School, Brooklands Lane, Weybridge, Surrey  KT13 8UZ. The proposed changes would take effect from September 2016.

It is proposed to increase the published admission number (PAN) by one form of entry, from seven forms of entry (7FE) to eight forms of entry (8FE) for Year Groups 7 to 11, adding a net total of 150 places in Years 7 to 11 by 2020.
The published admissions number (PAN) will increase from 210 to 240 from September 2016.
The PAN of the sixth form will remain unchanged.
Heathside School currently has accommodation for up to 1,050 pupils in Year Groups 7 to 11 and will be expanded to provide accommodation for up to 1,200 pupils.  A building project will redevelop the site and new classrooms will be constructed on or near the existing school footprint making maximum possible provision for outdoor space.  One additional form of entry will be admitted in September 2016, and the four subsequent years; the school will be a full capacity eight form entry secondary school from September 2020.
The proposal will increase capacity permanently to 1,200 pupils from Year Groups 7 to 11. 
All applicable statutory requirements to consult in connection with the proposals have been complied with. Surrey County Council will implement the proposal.
The proposal to expand the school is in response to the local demand for secondary school places. It forms part of a borough wide expansion programme to provide a sufficiency of school places.
The transport arrangements for the schools will be in accordance with Surrey County Council’s current school transport policy. 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal.  Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained from the school or from: The School Commissioning Team, Room 326, County Hall, Kingston Upon Thames, Surrey, KT1 2DN, email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk, or from the Surrey Says consultation website: www.surreysays.co.uk
Within four weeks after the date of publication of the proposals (Monday 15 September 2014) any person may object to or make comments on the proposals by sending the representations to:
Melanie Harris, Surrey County Council, Room 326, County Hall, Kingston Upon Thames, Surrey, KT1 2DN
email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk
or on the Surrey Says consultation website: www.surreysays.co.uk
Signed:
	Nick Wilson, Strategic Director of Children Schools and Families, Surrey County Council

Publication Date: 15 September 2014


